Appendix B

(Executive – 14.9.11)

Item 12

Transcript of the Petition read out at Council by Mr Greg Warden

Desborough Community Development Trust

Hawthorns Leisure/Community Centre

Introduction

The petition placed before you tonight represents the views of 3660 of  Desborough residents and  users who are concerned about the proposed closure of the Hawthorns Leisure Centre and its impact on the health, wellbeing and social provision of the population and the surrounding environment.

The information packs you have all received sets out the detail of this presentation and the Business Plan shows the method by which it will be administered.

The Hawthorns Steering Group is presenting this proposed course of action  to create a basis from which the Desborough Community can take responsibility for and  run this facility. 

  

The new emphasis will be on creating a centre for all, from babies to pensioners, from the super fit to the disabled at whatever level. It will be  developed by the community for the community. To better reflect  this change in emphasis it will be called  the Hawthorns Centre.

The facilities already in place make it ideal for use as a community centre as specified by Sport England. 

The Hawthorns Steering Group believe that this development will be in the spirit of the governments plans for communities taking responsibility for their own environment and its development and represents good resource management.

 

It is a fact that participation in sport can impact on a wide range of targets. Including - crime reduction and community safety, economic regeneration, education, inclusion, Physical and mental health, social cohesion, identity participation and excellence.

 

The Hawthorns will be a key contributor to the sports and social facilities available to the people of Desborough. But the sports  facilities at the Grange and the Hawthorns are both needed to cater for the communities needs..

Playing fields are one of the most important resources for sport in England. Yet as open land, particularly in Urban areas, they become an increasingly scarce resource , often seeming to offer a tempting opportunity for other forms of development.  

Sport England opposes such development in all but exceptional cases, whether the land is in public, private or educational use.

Development of this land may be attractive but the greater good in supporting the health and well being of the community is more important and in the long term gives a better return in savings on health and social issues.

It therefore follows that rather than reducing sports provision in the town it should be expanding to keep pace with and meet the needs of the Community.

Due to the location of this site there are many environmental factors to be taken into consideration and hese are detailed in your pack and supported by Dr Fields letter.

 

The new LC at the Grange is a much needed resource which will be well used but on completion of Phase I of its construction its facilities will be much less than the  facilities at the Hawthorns which will then be closed. These facilities are detailed in  your pack.

The Hawthorns Centre-  was erected in 1975 and has been satisfying the sporting needs of the town and district since then. Over the years it has been a vibrant and thriving facility providing many sporting activities which are detailed on page 5 of your pack. 

As this facility is the only community building in this area of Desborough and has the largest venue in town, it is therefore able to provide for the sporting and social functions of the local community and did so on a regular basis until the management was changed a few years ago, but the need for these facilities still exists.  

In Summary –

Unfortunately the center has been under funded and under resourced for several years and this with the failure to use the premises to its full potential under current  management has led to its present sad condition. But the document, dated 2008, supplied by our FOI Act request would indicate that it is basically a sound building, all be it one that has been neglected.

Social impact note – As a community we would expect the aim of any provision to improve the sports facilities for local communities to build on what is already in place and by so doing enhance and encourage people to make greater use of them. The bringing up to date of existing facilities has a far greater chance of attracting support from the local community especially when that community is deeply involved in its development.

In Desborough we have the business structure and the ability to undertake this project and meet the needs of the community, all we ask is that you, our Councillors, give us your backing, help and encouragement to enable Desboroughs Community to succeed in this project. 

Should this project not be adopted the Hawthorns will close and the sports provision in Desborough will be more than halved with the consequential damage to the health and social environment'

The KBC Sports Facilities Strategy 2010 -2021 will not be met and in the not to distant future a new leisure centre will be urgently required to cater for the shortfall of sports provision in the town at a very considerable cost to the borough's community.

Finally I would ask you all to support a review of the current plans for this facility.

